
 

of volunteers and the newly orga-
nized Community Garden Com-

mittee. We are also very excited 

to be planting a Community Or-

chard at 90 Liberty Street.            

Finally, huge thanks to our staff 

members, Lauren Tonti, Sean 

Cummings, Natalie Hughes and 

Rebecca Heller-Steinberg. Your 

dedication is inspiring!     

As we catch our breath from the 

summer growing season, it's the 

privilege of the board to reflect 

on what a year it's been for 

VINES.  It has definitely been 

another year of growth, involving 

both plants and people. 

          On the agricultural  side, 

the Urban Farm produced more 

than 3,000 pounds of fresh vege-
tables, up from 2,000 pounds last 

year. This was completed with 

the help of 10 youth employees 

and our two Market Garden As-

sistants..  We now have a second 

hoop house at the farm, which 

will shelter starter plants and also 

allow us to grow shitake mush-

rooms. People continue to buy at 

the farm stand, Binghamton Farm 

Share CSA, Ostiningo Market, 

and now the winter market in the 

Metro Center every 1st and 

3rd Saturday.  

          On the people  side of 

VINES, this has been a great year, 

as well. Remliks was the site of 

our very successful spring fund-

raising dinner, and has agreed to 

host the April, 2014 fundrais-
er. There were sellout crowds 

both for the silent auction, local-

food dinner at Remliks, and for 

the after-party at Lost Dog Café 

with the beloved local band Drift-

wood.  The fundraiser brought 

VINES both funds and new 

friends. 

    Our 7 Community Gardens 

continue to flourish, with the help 

Greetings from the Board 

New Program Brings Fresh, Healthy Produce to Binghamton 

      The Binghamton Farm Share 

pilot project was launched in June 

to improve Binghamton residentsõ 

food access.  The pilot program 

has four neighborhood distribu-

tion locations (Roosevelt Elemen-

tary, Carlisle Apartments, Taber-

nacle United Methodist Church, 

and the Binghamton Urban Farm) 

where city residents come each 
week to pick up a share of sea-

sonal farm produce packed in a 

box or bag.  The program accepts 

SNAP benefits, using an EBT card. 

SNAP benefits are matched dollar 

for dollar to make the program 

more affordable for people who 

may have trouble affording fresh 

produce.  Shares were distributed 

through mid-November. 

Farm shares were currently avail-

able from two local farms ð the 

VINES Binghamton Urban Farm 

and Early Morning Farm ð and 

additional farms will be added as 

the program grows. The project 

is made possible by a unique part-

nership between several commu-

nity organizations, including 
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Mission Statement 
 

VINES is an organization 
committed to developing a 
sustainable and just com-
munity food system.  We 
do this by bringing together 
diverse groups of people, 
with a focus on youth de-
velopment, to establish 
community gardens, urban 
agriculture and community 
green spaces.  We strive to 
develop and beautify urban 
sites and empower commu-
nity members of all ages 
and abilities. 

VINES, Healthy Lifestyles Coali-

tion, United Way, Cornell Coop-

erative Extension of Broome 

County (CCE), and the Center 

for Agricultural Development and 

Entrepreneurship (CADE). Fund-

ing comes from a New York State 

Department of Agriculture and 

Markets Fresh Connect grant, 

with some initial funding provided 

by Winrock International. Match-

ing funds for SNAP customers are 

provided by the City of Bing-

hamton from Community Devel-

opment Block Grant funds, as 

well as by the United Way. 

Along with providing access to 

fresh produce, the project also 

helps customers learn about 

healthy cooking and eating. CCE 

offers recipes and samples of 

prepared dishes at the distribu-

tion sites, and cooking sugges-

tions and recipes are also shared 

via the program Facebook page.  

The response to the program was 
very positive, with about 40 farm 

shares distributed on a weekly 

basis, reaching our goal of distrib-

uting 40 shares. As with any new 

project, there have been some 

challenges along the way, but we 

are working to refine and grow 

the program moving forward. We 

welcome your assistance. Ways 

you can help next year are by 

signing up for a share, spreading 

the word about the program, and 

signing up to volunteer. 

For more information, vis-

it www.vinesgardens.org/

farmshare or www.facebook.com/

BinghamtonFarmShare or contact 

607-238-3522  

Garden Beds For 

Rent  
Are you interested in 

growing your own vegeta-

bles and meeting your 

neighbors? Donõt have the 
land to grow your own 

food? You may live near a 

community garden where 

you can rent a garden bed 

for a small annual fee. For 

more information call 607

-205-8108  or email 

vinesvolun-

teers@gmail.com. 

SYP Cooking Education 

http://www.vinesgardens.org/farmshare
http://www.vinesgardens.org/farmshare
http://www.facebook.com/BinghamtonFarmShare
http://www.facebook.com/BinghamtonFarmShare


 Community Orchard on Liberty Street 

This past season, ground was 

broken at the community or-

chard on 90 Liberty St. It is a 

small site across the street 

from the Liberty Street Com-

munity Garden that slopes 

away from the rode. The slope 

makes it easy to miss, but in 

the spring there will be fruit 

trees, herbs and flowers calling 
for your attention. The com-

munity orchard is made possi-

ble by a grant from the Com-

munity Foundation of South 

Central New York. 

The goal of the com-

munity orchard is to 

establish a densely 

planted green space 

that also yields food 

for people to eat. 

There is a long way 

to go to get there, 

but even in the first 

season we have 

made great progress 

thanks to our summer youth 

employees and community 

volunteers. Over the summer, 

youth employees dug a thirty-

foot swale across the site, and 

dug and sifted six holes where 

fruit trees will be planted in 

the spring. At the Bring Your 

Own Perennial event this past 

fall volunteers from Bing-

hamton University spread soil 

and compost. Community vol-

unteers planted bulbs, herbs, 

flowers and even rhubarb that 

they brought from their gar-

dens. In the spring we will be 

having another Bring Your 

Own Perennial at the orchard 

where trees will be planted. 
Next season there will be plen-

ty of work to do keeping new 

trees watered, weeding, and 

putting in additional plants. If 

you would like to get involved 

at the community orchard, 

especially if you are a Liberty 

Street garden member please 

contact Sean at 

sean@vinesgardens.org.   
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Special Thanks to Laveggio Roasteria 

Laveggio Roasteria, an arti-

san coffee roasting opera-

tion and espresso bar in 

Binghamton, has been a key 

partner of VINES for the 

past few years. Not only 

does Laveggio donate their 

used compost coffee 

grounds to fortify the Bing-

hamton Urban Farm com-

post, but they also collabo-

rate with VINES for a fund-

raiser where attendees bid 

on functional or artistic 

items reconstructed from 

burlap coffee bean sacks.  
We appreciate Laveggio's 

contributions and are excit-

ed about working with this 

supportive local business.  

Green Thumb Education for 2014 and 
Community Gardening Committee 

òCrowellaó from the 2013 

Fall Fundraiser at Laveggio

ð Created and donated by 

Sentry Alarms  

Thanks to a grant from the 

Esther Couper Foundation 

VINES will be expanding its 

educational offerings for 2014! 

 
Plans for next year include in-

tensive composting education, 

cooking classes, preventing, 

diagnosing and treating plant 

diseases. We are also  explor-

ing the option of expanding our 

programming to do more ag 

related education such as back-

yard chicken keeping. We will 

be planning this in January 

2014 with the newly formed 

Community Gardening Com-

mittee! 

 
VINES board members and 

volunteers have developed a 

Community Gardening Com-

mittee (CGC) to focus on 

strengthening the community 

gardens and our Green Thumb 

Education. The gardens are at 

the core of VINESõ work and 

have informed all that we do. 

We want this work to be devel-

oped by community members 

on a regular basis to establish 

sustainability among the gar-

dens.  
We welcome your assistance! If 

you would like to be part of the 

Committee please contact  
Lauren@vinesgardens.org and 

we will keep you informed! 

mailto:sean@vinesgardens.org

